PRR Comments


	PRR Number
	607
	PRR Title
	One Minute Ramp Schedules

	
	

	Date
	8/16/2006

	
	

	Submitter’s Information

	Name
	Danielle Jaussaud

	E-mail Address
	Danielle.jaussaud@puc.state.tx.us

	Company
	PUC

	Company Address
	1701 North Congress Austin Tx 78701

	Phone Number
	512-936-7396

	Fax Number
	512-936-7361


	ERCOT/Market Segment Impacts and Benefits


Instructions:  To allow for comprehensive PRR consideration, please fill out each block below completely, even if your response is “none,” “not known,” or “not applicable.”  Wherever possible, please include reasons, explanations, and cost/benefit analyses pertaining to the PRR.

	

	Assumptions
	1
	Unknown cost factors in additional resources needed by Compliance.  These costs would most certainly outweigh the small benefits of this PRR to a few members of one stakeholder segment. 

	

	
	Impact Area
	Monetary Impact

	Market Cost
	1
	ERCOT Compliance staffing
	Has not been estimated, but ERCOT Compliance has suggested that it would require 1 to 2 additional FTE positions.

	

	
	Impact Area
	Monetary Impact

	Market Benefit
	1
	No market benefit is anticipated because one minute ramp rate for the benefit of ERCOT Operations and EMMS cannot be implemented without significant change.
	No known benefits to the market have been mentioned by the sponsor.

	

	Additional Qualitative Information


	1
	None at this point.

	

	Other
	1
	This PRR could negatively impact ERCOT Compliance work load with little significant improvement to the QSE SCE scoring results and no benefit to the market or any other stakeholder.

	


	Comments


The Staff of the Public Utility Commission of Texas (Staff) agrees with the comments and conclusions filed by ERCOT regarding this PRR.  For the reasons explained by ERCOT, this proposal would not improve reliability and may in fact have a negative impact on reliability.  It will not improve ERCOT system operations, nor will it improve the efficiency of the ERCOT market.  There has been no demonstration that it will benefit customers in any way, and in fact it may increase regulation costs to load serving entities and thereby increase customer costs as explained by ERCOT’s comments.  Implementation of this PRR would require a manual process that would consume ERCOT’s scarce resources, a cost that has not been justified.  Additionally, it would divert ERCOT’s resources and efforts from the implementation of the Nodal Market.  Staff therefore urges the stakeholders to seriously weigh the small benefit to a very small minority of generators of this PRR against the added work load requirement for ERCOT and the potential reliability impact and cost to the market.  
	Revised Proposed Protocol Language
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